
There are many ways for youth to gain leadership experience and skills through the OA. One of
these opportunities is by serving on the Lodge Executive Committee as one of the youth

leaders. Youth in the OA have the voice and control of the membership and the future of Lodge
programs so everyone is encouraged to take part in the leadership of the Lodge. Here are just a

few options of ways to become more involved.

Lodge Chief
The Lodge Chief is the face of the Lodge for their term. Some of their duties include

leading LEC meetings, overseeing program planning, managing LEC members, and being the
lodge representative at section events. It is recommended that the Lodge Chief is someone with
experience on the LEC and that is at least Brotherhood and must be under 21. They are elected
by the youth membership at every Spring Fellowship and their term is until the next Spring
Fellowship.
Vice Chief of Administration

The Vice Chief of Administration works with the Lodge Chief and Advisor to ensure the
LEC follows current Lodge Policies and practices as well as takes notes on all LEC meetings.
They also report on membership and event registration numbers. It is recommended that the
Vice Chief of Administration is someone with experience on the LEC and must be under 21.
They are elected by the youth membership at every Spring Fellowship and their term is until the
next Spring Fellowship.
Vice Chief of Communications

The Vice Chief of Communications works with the Communications Advisor to inform the
general membership about programs and upcoming events. They work with their team to keep
the website up to date and create the quarterly Arrow newsletter. It is recommended that the
Vice Chief of Communication is someone with experience on the LEC and must be under 21.
They are elected by the youth membership at every Spring Fellowship and their term is until the
next Spring Fellowship.
Vice Chief of Program

The Vice Chief of Program works with the Lodge Chief and Lodge Advisor to encourage
recruitment of youth LEC members as well as helping facilitate program development through
LEC Chairs. They are primarily responsible for planning the 3 major events with the assistance
of the LEC. It is recommended that the Vice Chief of Program is someone with experience on
the LEC and must be under 21. They are elected by the youth membership at every Spring
Fellowship and their term is until the next Spring Fellowship.
Chapter Chief

Each Chapter has a Chapter Chief that is responsible for planning and organizing
Chapter level events and encouraging OA activation to new members by year round
programming. They are also responsible for planning monthly Chapter Meetings. Chapter
Chiefs are elected by their chapters youth at the Spring Fellowship and serve until the next
Spring Fellowship and must be under 21.

There are many more opportunities for all youth to be more active in the leadership of the Lodge
and everyone is invited and encouraged to come to monthly LEC meetings. Dates and

information can be found on the lodge website at www.wq23.org

http://www.wq23.org

